
 TOWN OF NEW CASTLE 
Town Clerk 

Memo 
To: Town Council 

From: Mindy Andis, Town Clerk 
 

Date: September 17, 2024 

Re: CRS Frens, LLC, Inc. dba New Castle Liquors 

Recommendation: Staff recommends that Council approve an application from New 
Castle Liquors, Inc. dba New Castle Liquors for a Retail Liquor Store License. 

 
Policy Implications: Adopting this recommendation would be consistence with the 

requirements of the State Liquor Code. 
 

Budget Implications: Adopting this recommendation would allow CRS Frens, LLC, dba 
New Castle Liquors to sell malt, vinous, and spirituous liquors for off-premises 
consumption and Town sales tax would be collected on sales of these beverages. 

 
Background: CRS Frens, LLC. dba New Castle Liquors applied for a Retail Liquor Store 

License for 820 Castle Valley Boulevard, #104, on July 31, 2024. The application is 
complete, and all fees have been paid. The application included an Affidavit of Transfer 
from the previous liquor license holder. New Castle Liquors currently operates the liquor 

store and sells alcohol on the Temporary Liquor License issued by the Town Clerk.  
 

Staff is waiting on the background checks from the Colorado Bureau of Investigation. 
 
Staff recommends that the council approve the application based on the applicant’s 

representations concerning the lack of criminal convictions on the application. If the CBI 
report shows otherwise then such could be grounds for future notice of violation. 


